
This communication should be sent out when scoring is complete, but before a final contract is negotiated. It puts the vendors on notice that you have completed the initial scoring, and that further information is coming. It also lets them know that they cannot request documents at this time. Pursuant to Minn. Stat. §13.591, solicitation files are not available until there is a negotiated contract. You should only include the information about the Intent to Award if your agency follows that practice. Sending both this communication and an Intent to Award keeps vendors appraised of what is happening in the RFP process. 
VIA E-MAIL
Dear (name), 
Thank you for your proposal to provide a (RFP Project Name) for the (name of agency). The scoring of the proposals is complete.  Each proposal was given careful consideration and while your proposal did not receive the highest score, we sincerely appreciate the time and effort you dedicated to the process.

At this time, the State will begin contract negotiations with the highest scored responder.  In the event we are unable to reach agreement, the State will initiate negotiations with the next highest-ranked responder and continue this process until a contract is successfully established. When a final contract is negotiated, you will receive an Intent to Award with the name of the awarded vendor. Once you receive the Intent to Award you may request documents related to this solicitation.  
Again, thank you for your proposal.  We hope that you continue to seek opportunities to work with the State of Minnesota.

Sincerely,

Materials Management Division

112 Administration Bldg., 50 Sherburne Ave.
Saint Paul, MN 55155

E-Mail: Rachel.Dougherty@state.mn.us   P: 651.201.3115 
For TTY/TTD communication, contact us through the Minnesota Relay Service at 1.800.627.3529
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